STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF TOGO AT THE 40TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW
(24TH January 2022, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of Togo to the third cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends the steps undertaken by Togo to mitigate against maternal and infant mortality resulting in the decline in maternal and neonatal deaths from direct obstetric causes in health-care facilities, well above the target set in the National Health Development Plan. 
3. Botswana however notes with concern reports that only 51.7 per cent of lower secondary school children complete their academics, in part attributable to persisting practices of child labour, thus contributing to long-term negative repercussions on human capital development.
4. Furthermore, we note with concern that children and young people with albinism are hindered from enjoying their right to education due to stigmatization, discrimination, poor visual acuity and a lack of support.

Botswana therefore recommends that Togo:
4.1. Formulates mechanisms to improve equality and inclusion of persons with albinism in the education system and seeks technical support where necessary from the OHCHR.
4.2. To enact legislative and administrative measures against child labour.
We wish Togo a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President
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